
 
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
 

 August 1, 2016 
 

A public hearing and regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, 
August 1, 2016, at 7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Stan Parten, Council Member; Keith Rhodes, 
Council Member; Clay Cole, Council Member; Polly Garlington, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town 
Clerk.  
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Mayor verified there was a quorum present. 
 
Mayor Staley called to order the public hearing for the 2016 – 2036 Comprehensive Plan Update.   There 
were no comments made. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to adjourn the public hearing.  Council Member Parten motioned to 
adjourn, Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.   
 
The minutes of the July 11, 2016 Public Hearing and Council Meeting were reviewed and approved by 
unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to accept and adopt 2nd reading of the mobile food vending service 
zoning amendment ordinance.  Council Member Parten motioned to accept and adopt 2nd reading.  
Council Member Garlington seconded.  Motion carried by show of hands, unanimously.  
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to accept and adopt 2nd reading of the comprehensive zoning map 
ordinance.  Council Member Cole motioned to accept and adopt 2nd reading.  Council Member 
Garlington seconded.  Motion carried by show of hands, unanimously.  
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to submit the 2016 – 2036 Comprehensive Plan for review to the Three 
Rivers Regional Development Center and the Department of Community Affairs.  Council Member Cole 
motioned to submit the plan for review.  Council Member Garlington seconded.  Motion carried by show 
of hands, unanimously. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to approve a resolution to establish and adopt the 2016 Property Tax 
Millage Rate at 2.57 Mils.  Council Member Parten motioned, Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion 
carried by show of hands, unanimously. 
  
Mayor Staley discussed the possibility on getting speed limit monitors 

o Shared quotes on purchasing with the most expensive being $2900 
o Should discuss with the Sheriff’s Dept. about getting a loaner 
o The new round a bout should relieve some of the congestion 
o Polly is going to contact different towns to see the feedback about the monitors 

 
Public Comments –  
  Could use fake cameras 
  Would like to see the festival brought back 
  Would like to see the new restrooms open for the park 
 



 
Polling of the Council – 

o Clay Cole – n/a 
o Polly Garlington –  The library shouldn’t fall solely onto Mrs. Staley.  The kids that will be 

playing in the park should have access to the restroom. 
o Keith Rhodes – n/a  
o Stan Parten – n/a 

 
Mayor's Minutes –  

o The progress on the park is ongoing 
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
_____________________________ 

Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


